26th February 2019
Dear Parents/ Carers,

 The school has received complaints from the residents of Manor Court, Golborne in relation to parking at the start and end of the school day.

Apparently, parents are parking in the resident and visitor parking spaces and, if these are not available, are parking anywhere, including over kerbs which have been dropped purposely for disabled and elderly residents.

The disabled parking bays are also being used by parents. 

 As you are aware, we strongly promote positive links with the members of our local community and would appreciate your support in this matter.

We would be grateful if parents would park with due consideration for the residents at Manor Court.

 Thank you in anticipation of your support.

 Yours sincerely,

 Mrs J.Westhead

Headteacher

February 2019
Parking on Manor Court
Residents have requested that parents please refrain from parking on the private car park at Manor Court.

Residents have been blocked in on occasion and the noise has also caused disturbance for some of the residents.

Thank you for your anticipated support.
30th November 2018
Parking
Please park considerately at the start and end of the school day in order to ensure that children and members of the community are kept safe.

We would be grateful if parents would refrain from parking cars in front of driveways and on corners.

Thank you.

 Manor Court 

School has received complaints from the residents of Manor Court, Golborne in relation to parents using their car park when dropping off/ collecting children from school. There is clear signage at Manor Court which states that parking is for residents and visitors only. We would be grateful if parents would refrain from parking on Manor Court. Thank you.

Parking
Please do not park in the lay-by just in front of the school barrier at the start and end of the school day. This is not a collection/ drop-off point and vehicular access is needed to and from the school car park.

Thank you.

Parking on Chapel House Mews
We would be grateful of any parents parking on Chapel House Mews at the start and end of the school day would park considerately.

Please do not to block the driveways of residents and please park safely as the safety of the children and other pedestrians is paramount.

Thank you.

Walking safely out of school
The safety of our pupils, staff and parents is paramount. Therefore, we would be grateful if parents would ensure that their children are not running down the school path as they leave at the end of the school day.

We would also be grateful if parents and pupils would walk on the left hand side of the school path at all times in order to ease congestion at the start and end of the school day. 

Please ensure that your child does not climb on the school equipment/ climbing frame/ basketball nets/ climbing wall or the wall at the bottom of the school path. We want to ensure that everybody remains safe at all times throughout the school day and want to prevent any accidents. 

Please also note that scooters and balance bikes are not allowed to be used on school premises.

Thank you for your anticipated support

Car park – health and safety notice
Please note that parents and children who are walking to and from school are not allowed to enter or leave school via the car park.

We are concerned that there could be an accident at these busy times.

Please enter and leave school via the school path.

Thank you for your anticipated support in this matter.

School Crossing – Safety reminder
Please ensure that you wait on the pavement at the side of the road until Mr Kennedy is stood in the middle of the road and the traffic has stopped.

Thank you.

School car park
Please be reminded that the school car park will be closed to parents/ carers as from Monday 14th November.

The car park will be for staff and official business visitors only.
Safety at the bottom of the path
Please do not allow your child to climb onto the wall at the bottom of the school path.

Thank you.

Parking on Chapel Mews
A local resident has contacted school and asked that parents be reminded about parking on Chapel Mews.

The residents have been experiencing issues with parents parking there in the last couple of weeks.

The resident has informed school that CCTV is now in place and that registrations/photos will be given to police on a regular basis.

